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Item 5.02      Departure of Directors or Certain Officers; Election of
---------      Directors; Appointment of Certain Officers; Compensatory
               Arrangements of Certain Officers

     On March 8, 2007, Baldwin Technology Company, Inc. (the "Company")
announced that John P. Jordan, age 61, was appointed Vice President, Chief
Financial Officer and Treasurer of the Registrant effective March 8, 2007.

     Details of this announcement are contained in the press release of the
Company dated March 8, 2007, and filed with this Current Report on Form 8-K as
Exhibit 99.1, which is incorporated herein by this reference.

     In conjunction with Mr. Jordan's appointment, on March 8, 2007, the Company
entered into an employment agreement with Mr. Jordan dated February 22, 2007 but
effective March 8, 2007.

     In accordance with said employment agreement, the Company shall pay to Mr.
Jordan, among other things, an annual base salary in the amount of $250,000, a
sign-on bonus in the amount of $50,000, incentive compensation under the
Company's Management Incentive Compensation Plan, and supplemental retirement
benefits, all as more completely described in the agreement.

     The Company confirms, as required by regulations under the Securities
Exchange Act of 1934, that (1) there is no family relationship between Mr.
Jordan and any director or executive officer of the Company, (2) there was no
arrangement or understanding between Mr. Jordan and any other person pursuant to
which he was appointed as Vice President, Chief Financial Officer and Treasurer,
and (3) there is no transaction between Mr. Jordan and the Company that would
require disclosure under Item 404(a) of Regulation S-K.

Item 9.01      Financial Statements and Exhibits
---------

      (d)      Exhibits

                 10.01   Employment agreement dated February 22, 2007 between
                         John P. Jordan and Baldwin Technology Company, Inc.,
                         effective March 8, 2007 (filed herewith).
                  99.1   Press release entitled "John Jordan named CFO of
                         Baldwin" dated March 8, 2007 and issued by the Company
                         on March 8, 2007 (filed herewith).
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                                   SIGNATURES

     Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as
amended, the Registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf
by the undersigned, hereunto duly authorized.

                                BALDWIN TECHNOLOGY COMPANY, INC.
                                        (Registrant)

                                By:  /s/ Leon Richards
                                    --------------------------------------------
                                    Name: Leon Richards
                                    Title: Controller (Chief Accounting Officer)
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Dated: March 12, 2007
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